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Preserved in the Yukon: A.J. Goddard

INA R rch Associate: Lindsey Thomas

A.J Goddard was the focus of the 2010 fheld season
in the Yukon. The only known surviving example
of the small Yukon River sternwheelers used
during the Gold Rush, it is nearly perfectly
preserved and siting upright on the lakebed as a
result of a 1901 October storm. The ship and its
cargo have not moved since the ship’s abandon-
ment over 100 years ago.

Our objectives for the 2010 field season included

creating a 312 plan of the A.J. Goddard site (by

testing the highly advanced Blue View BV3000 on

a ~'i|i]_m reck for the first ime), completing the

haseline survey ol the wreck site 1n order to |l';:|'||

more about the ship’s construction, locating and
recording all artifacts on the site, and recovering
select artifacts for conservation and display at the

Yukon '['r'.‘.n\']}ul'l;‘l':e n Museum in Whitehorse.

\\hil Ilil' .!~:‘.i~.!:i|‘.t'(' H‘:. 1]!!' \'l.':.:'\lﬂ'l 'J.t'l‘.'"li.il.l';:”
Government, the Institute for Nautical Archaeol-
ogy, ProMare, the Texas A&M Center for Maritime
Archaeology and Conservation, RPM Nautical
I-TV, the National Oceanic and

.\ll'tllasph.'é"}t' Administration and the State of

Foundation, Spieg

Michigan, and private donors, a 14-person team

returned to the site for 10 days.

I'he 2010 field team consisted entirely of volun-
teers from Amenca and Ganada, most of whom

were not professional archaeologists, and the varied
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experience brought by these men and women
proved to be immensely valuable. In addition,

the Yukon Government provided a professional

ar hal{'u]n:'.;'ii'nl conservator and a boat I';iill:liu.
and NOAA and the State of Michigan sent Wayne
Lusardi, the State Underwater Archaeologist for
Michigan. The team focused on recording the
construction features of the hull, including the
machinery, steering systems, and hull lines. Due to
the small size and shallow draft of the vessel, it was
not possible to penetrate the hull in order to fully
document the interior. It was possible to see inside
much of the vessel, and with the aid of a light and
the 12 hatches, the majority of the interior of the
vessel was recorded.

'hrough the donated support of BlueView

[echnologies and OceanGate, a tripod-mounted

liver-deployed multibeam sonar (the BV 5000

and ¢
was IJ‘it'tl L0 Ccreate a J] ) \:.[i' |1l£5|| ol [l'll' '\1'\‘\"'.

Over I|'_n' course ol two <|;|_\:~. ||Il' [r'i}.\u(] Wwas sCl ill

18 different locations to create a detailed point
cloud of the vessel’s shape. While the sonar image
of the .\|',:‘.|': 1S 11¢ |'|'{'|i‘.|]§' useful for ['ilII]Il'lxl'I\ recording
a site, the most valuable aspect of the sonar unit on
this project was its ability to see inside remote
sections of the hull. Construction details that were
otherwise inaccessible to divers, such as the spacing
of deck beams, were visible and measureable on

the computer screen within minutes of the scan.

At the request of the Yukon Government, the

artifacts around the vessel were recorded and some

of the more interesting finds were recovered for







